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June 17, 2015 
The Honorable Larry Phillips

Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Phillips:

I am pleased to transmit a motion and report that responds to a proviso in Council Ordinance 17941 requesting a report on updated policies and procedures for fees involving electronic payments.  The deadline for the report was extended from March 30, 2015 to June 30, 2015 to better align the report with the planned deliverables of the Electronic Payment Expansion Project, which was approved by the Council as part of the 2015-2016 biennial budget process.
The purpose of the Electronic Payments Expansion Project is to make it easier for the public and firms to use credit cards and other forms of electronic payments to conduct their business with the County.  This countywide technology project is progressing through three sequential phases between 2015 and 2016.  
The first phase, to be completed by June 30, 2015, includes the development of an Electronic Payments Management Plan (“Plan”) that will establish the policy and strategic framework for project implementation.  The second phase includes an update of policies/procedures based on the Plan (due by July 30, 2015), and the development of specifications for selecting a new ecommerce vendor during the third phase (due by August/September 2015).  The third and final phase includes a competitive project that will award a multi-year contract to an ecommerce vendor to support the County’s proposed enterprise framework for expanding online and point-of-sale electronic payments.  Vendor selection is expected in the fourth quarter of 2015 followed by implementation throughout 2016.   
The enclosed report provides preliminary recommendations about electronic payment fees that are currently being reviewed by the project’s steering committee.  The steering committee is expected to make final recommendations in July 2015.  This would be followed by a countywide review process of the proposed Executive polices/procedures, with final adoption during the second half of 2015.  
The report highlights the relevant Washington State laws and King County Code provisions that apply to electronic payments.  As required by the proviso, the report includes recommended cost recovery principles for electronic payment fees and recommended guidelines for determining the need for granting exceptions to the County’s current electronic payment fee policies.  Finally, the report provides a summary analysis of fee payment policies specific to four IT projects that were approved in the 2015-2016 budget:  (1) Records and Licensing software application replacement project; (2) Department of Judicial Administration’s Superior Court Management Information Systems replacement; (3) Parks facilities scheduling system replacement; and (4) District Court’s unified case management project.  
This report is consistent with the Strategic Plan’s goals for service excellence and financial stewardship.  I welcome your review and look forward to enhancing the County’s service excellence by standardizing and modernizing our electronic payment practices.  The estimated staff time to cost to produce this report was approximately 225 staff hours or $15,000 in direct salary costs.
If you have any questions or comments, please contact Ken Guy, Director of the Finance and Business Operations Division, at 206-263-9254.
Sincerely,

Dow Constantine

King County Executive
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